As stated in the Teacher Assessment Guidance 2024: External moderation
 9.6 Local agreements
External moderation arrangements that are communicated to schools by local authorities and lie outside the scope of this document are by local agreement only and must be clearly stated as non-statutory. Local agreements are in addition to, and do not replace, statutory guidance.
Local agreements should be drawn up in consultation with, and with the agreement of, all stakeholders and revised annually. A local agreement should be signed by both the local authority and school. Schools that do not want to enter into a local agreement can instead ask the local authority to revert to the statutory moderation arrangements. All schools with a local agreement should have a written copy of this agreement from the local authority.
Local authorities should not charge maintained schools an additional fee if they submit appeals following changes to judgements during an external moderation visit. These costs are included as part of funding paid to local authorities for statutory moderation activities.
For appeals submitted by academies and participating independent schools, these costs should be agreed as part of the initial agreement between the school and local authority.

The Coventry Local agreement

Data and teacher workload -Allowing schools to send KS2 writing teacher assessment to moderators prior to moderation 
To ease workload on teachers, schools still have the opportunity, if they wish, to send data (TA judgements) to the moderator, prior to their visit, so the moderator can select and inform the teachers of the moderation sample selection prior to moderation. Moderators would then send teachers, one day ahead, the names of the children selected for the moderation discussion. It is still important to remember that moderators must have access to all children’s books in case the sample needs to be widened. Sending TA data to the moderator remains the school’s choice.

